
         Sunday  November  24, 2019  

Душпастирі: 
о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція тел:  

306-244-2604 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 
Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 

Residence tel:  

306-244-2604 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
ЛІТУРГІЯ 

  В неділю: рано   
  Свята:      10:00 рано 
 Щодня:     8:00 рано 

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:   10:00 a.m.  

10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         8:00 a.m. 

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:   
 See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM:    
By appointment  
(Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:   
30 minutes before Liturgy  

MATRIMONY:   
By appointment  
(one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:   
 any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES:  
First Friday of the month 

 

Office Hours:  

Monday– Thursday 9am-1:30pm 

PARISH OFFICE TELEPHONE SYSTEM WILL RE-
SUME IT’S SERVICE ON NOVEMBER  26TH. 



    Schedule for Sundays  

SUNDAY (10:00 a.m.) November 24th (English) 

    Readers:    Marissa Owchar (Uk.26)   
  Iris Owchar (Eng.26) 

 Cantor: Curtis Hiebert 
 Sacristan:  Mike Luczka  
 Ushers: John Luby/John Bomok
   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) December 1st (Bilingual)

 Readers:    Lesya (Uk.29)   
                                Anna Mycyk (Eng.29) 
 Cantor: Curtis Hiebert 
 Sacristan:  David Orenchuk  
 Ushers: Bernie Vinnick/Bernie Bodnar

   Altar Servers: Please Voluntee 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) December 8th (Ukrainian)

 Readers:    (Uk.16 )                  
                 Ivan Kolosnjaji(Eng.16)                                           

 Cantor: Nadia Prokopchuk/ Nissa Baran 
 Sacristan:  John Holowachuk 
 Ushers: 
   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) December 15th (Bilingual)

   Readers:    (Uk.38)                            
                 Anna Marko (Eng.38)                                           

 Cantor: Curtis Hiebert 
 Sacristan:  David Nahachewsky 

   Welcoming:    Mariya Marko 
 Ushers: 
   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend our welcome to all guests, friends,  visiting relatives  and  parishioners in                                     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord  bless you  and your family! 

Rector Fr. Janko Kolosnjaji  is going to be 
away from November 7th to  

November 29th 2019 
Substitute: 

Fr. Gregory Hrynkiw, ASTH 
In case of urgency/emergency please call: 

Fr. Gregory Hrynkiw at  306-241-0141 

Funerals or other Services will be according                                            

to announcements. 

, інші 

Місячний намір Святішого Отця 

Папи Римського на листопад 

Щоб на Близькому Сході, де різні 
релігійні спільноти спільно поділяють 
той самий життєвий простір, запанував 

дух діалогу, зустрічі та примирення. 

Monthly Intentions of the  Holy Father  

for November 

Have you noticed that if you fail to 

learn the alphabet and the basic  

rules of grammar in primary  

school, you remain illiterate all  

you life, unable to read or write  

despite having intelligence and will.  

In the same way if we do not learn  

to assimilate one by one the words 

 of life that Jesus has pronounced  

in the gospel, even though we are 

“good Christians,” we remain  

“gospel illiterates,” unable to write 

with our lives: CHRIST 
 

99 Sayings by Chiara Lubich 



  

НЕДІЛЯ - SUNDAY, November 24th: 24thSunday after Pentecost;24-та Неділя пo Зісланні 
          

10 :00 a.m.  Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (English) - Свята Літургія за парафіян 

    ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY,  November 25th  

  8:00 a.m         No Divine Liturgy 

ВІВТОРОК -TUESDAY, November 26th 

    8:00 a.m.        No Divine Liturgy                                                                                                      

СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, November 27th 

            8 :00 a.m.       No Divine Liturgy  

ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, November 28th 

            8:00 a.m.        No Divine Liturgy                     

 П’ЯТНИЦЯ - FRIDAY, November 29th 

             8:00 a.m.        Divine Liturgy 

 CУБОТА -  SATURDAY, November 30th 

           8:00 a.m.          No Divine Liturgy 

 НЕДІЛЯ - SUNDAY, December 1st: 25thSunday after Pentecost;25-та Неділя пo Зісланні 
          

  10:00 a.m.  Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) - Свята Літургія за парафіян  

Come and enjoy the time with God and friends! For youth ages 9-13 

“Let the children come to me…” Mark 10, 14 

We invite youth to join St.George’s new creative and exciting program for 

young people 9-13 years old star ting this October . We are pleased to 

offer young people of this age various kinds of activities and crafts this 

school year: chotky/rosary making, icon painting, embroidering, Ukrainian 

doll making, egg painting, caroling, baking/cooking, sports activities, movie 

watching, Ukrainian dancing, games, etc. All the activities aim to be cate-

chetically oriented and promote the spiritual and comprehensive develop-

ment of your child in the context of Ukrainian culture and Byzantine Rite. 

The meetings with the youth are planned to be once a week. The day and the 

time of the meetings will be decided based on the needs of the parents. Participation is free but dona-

tions are welcomed. To register emailing or texting Viktoriia Marko at 306-914-0355/ 

st.g.childrenprogram@gmail.com. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fagirlnamedkellykelly.blogspot.com%2F2011%2F06%2Fjesus-loves-little-children_1937.html&psig=AOvVaw3Po4WGxfEgwqVXnAwrsFMo&ust=1574275181664302


St. George’s Seniors  - Monthly Mtg. – Wednesday, Nov. 27th – 1:00 p.m. along with 

Birthday/Anniversary of the month celebration.    ‘Music Jam’ – Thurs. Dec. 5th and the 

last for the year – Thursday, Dec. 19th after which a Christmas Social from 3:00 – 4:30 

p.m.   Cost $5.00 @ person with ADVANCE TICKETS .  Everyone Welcome!  Call Esther – 

306-382-1481. 

The CWL Clothing Depot is holding its Christmas sale again from 

Nov12 till Dec 24. Along with your regular generous donations, we are asking for new 

items such as toys, socks and underwear. We always need sheets, blankets, comforters, 

towels, tea towels, socks and clothing, jewellery, health and beauty products individually 

wrapped and candy are especially good at Christmastime. 

This makes a hug difference in peoples’ lives! 

 Please drop off at 619-20th Street W. from 9-3on Mon to Friday or phone for pick 306- 

2425042. 

Thank for your generous support throughout this year! 

Thanks Michelle 

Call me if you have questions---IRIS LOZINSKY— at 306-9551333 

The Nativity Fast is one of four main fast periods throughout the ecclesiastical 

year. Beginning on November 15 and con-

cluding on December 24, the Nativity Fast 

gives individuals the opportunity to prepare 

for the Feast of the Nativity of Our Lord and 

Savior in the Flesh on December 25. By ab-

staining from certain food and drink, particu-

larly from meat, fish, dairy products, olive oil, 

and wine, as well as focusing more deeply on 

prayer and almsgiving, we can find that 

the primary aim of fasting is to make 

us conscious of our dependence upon God.  

St. Mary High School Prince Albert Music Programs Trade Show is hosting a  fund-

raiser for the music programs at St Mary High School. Sunday December 8th from 1-

5pm at St. Mary's High School, 380 14th Street West. Admission by donation. Can-

teen available on site. To book a table call 306-953-7544 or e-

mail kayleigh.skomorowski@pacsd.ca. Come support the music program at SMHS while 

Please check the Parish Bulletin board regarding new programs at  

QUEEN’S HOUSE FOR RETREATS.   

“Fasting is feasting on fellowship with God.” 

https://www.goarch.org/-/the-calendar-of-the-orthodox-church
https://www.goarch.org/-/the-calendar-of-the-orthodox-church
https://www.goarch.org/nativity
https://www.goarch.org/nativity
https://www.goarch.org/-/the-true-nature-of-fasting
https://www.goarch.org/-/the-true-nature-of-fasting
tel:3069537544
mailto:kayleigh.skomorowski@pacsd.ca


Shrine (Khram) of the Venerable  Nun Martyrs  Olympia and Laurentia  

The Sisters of  St. Joseph invite you to join them in the weekly Moleben Services on                                                           
Sunday evenings  at 7:00 p.m. at the Shrine of the  Venerable Nun Martyrs 

Olympia and Laurentia  (215 Avenue M South - Sr. Theodosia Lane).  

Kobzar-award-winning composer/producer Danny Schur's feature film 

musical "Stand!" - based on his successful stage musical "Strike!" - 
opens in theatres across Canada including the Scotia Bank Theatre in 
Saskatoon, on November. 29th. The 4-star-reviewed movie musical tells 
the true story of Ukrainian-Canadian immigrant Mike Sokolowski during 
the 1919 Winnipeg General Strike. Single tickets can be purchased via 
Cineplex.com and groups of 20+ can purchase at 1-800-313-4461. 

CABBAGE ROLL BEE – Thursday 
November 28th. @ 9AM. 
GENERAL MEETING DURING 
LUNCH. Please all attend.  

PEROGY BEE – Tuesday, December 3rd@ 
9AM. YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 
AND GREATLY APPRECIATED. 

Gladys Rogalski, UCWLC. 

- 

Donations would be greatly Any prize  
donation for children or adults 
please bring to the  Rectory or 
Cathedral auditorium marked  
”adult”  or ”child”.  St. Nicholas  
Program is on  December 15th 
after Divine Liturgy at Cathedral 
auditorium.  Thank you  

St. Joseph's Home Auxiliary invites you to their "Christmas Yarmarok  
Bazaar and Pyrohy Dinner on Saturday, December 7, 2019 - 11 am to 2 pm at 
St. Joseph's Home, 33 Valens Drive, Saskatoon. Ukrainian Food (Eat-in and Take 
Home), Icons, Crafts, Raffles, Christmas Decorations, Musée Ukraina Calendars and 
more!  A wonderful opportunity to purchase the foods for a traditional Ukrainian  

UCWLC COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS, PLEASE HAVE REPORTS IN 

BY DECEMBER 1ST TO LARISSA JACKLIN OR LEAVE AT RECTORY OF-

FICE FOR THE AGM ON DECEMBER 8TH. PLEASE CONTACT LARISSA AT 

306-717 2197. THANK YOU.  

 REMINDER! 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAY & ST. NICHOLAS PARTY at ST. JOSEPH'S HOME – Sunday, 

December 1, 2019 at 1:30 pm (33 Valens Drive, Sas-

katoon, SK.) Please come and join with the Sisters of St. 

Joseph, the Board of Directors and Home Auxiliary of St. 

Joseph’s Home, as we celebrate together with the De-

cember birthday celebrants, their families and the resi-

dents, and also enjoy a special visit from St. Nicholas, in 

a fun-filled afternoon with fellowship, entertainment and 

snacks, in our St. Nicholas celebration! 



2019 UCBC - Bishop Roborecki Branch 

William & Elsie Hnatiuk Scholarship 
Three $100.00 Scholarships are available to youth ages 8-18 (ages as of December 31, 2018) to en-

courage them to continue participating in Ukrainian Language, Liturgical Activities, Traditions, and 

Culture. The youth must be a member of one of the three Ukrainian Catholic parishes in Saskatoon 

and show consistency in leadership qualities. The youth may be nominated, in written form, by any 

parishioner of the three Ukrainian Catholic parishes, clergy, sisters, UCBC members, staff members of 

Bishop Filevich Ukrainian Bilingual School or the Ukrainian Program at Bethlehem High School, 

members of parish organizations, Ukrainian arts groups, and St. Volodymyr Camp Board. Candidates 

may not be nominated by members of their immediate families. Nomination information is to include 

nominee’s school, grade, parish affiliation, and relevant family information.  

Deadline for nominations is Monday, November 25, 2019. The Scholarships will be presented at the 

St. George Cathedral Parish St. Nicholas Celebration following the 10:00 a.m. Divine Liturgy on Sun-

day, December 15, 2019. Scholarship recipients are encouraged to be in attendance to receive their 

awards in person. 

To submit nominations or for further information, contact Bro. Bernard Bodnar (306-382-1647), Bro. 

William Hnatiuk (306-382-3764), or Bro. Bill Gulka (306-249-0243). Nominations may be mailed or 

submitted to “2019 Scholarship”, St. George Cathedral Parish, 210 Avenue M South, Saskatoon, SK 

S7M 2K4”, or to w.gulka@sasktel.net or saintgeorge@shaw.ca. 

St. Michael's Camp at Madge Lake is doing a virtual bottle drive!  In the winter we still have utilities to pay 

for with less income so please help us out this winter.  Please donate recyclable drink containers at SARCAN 

for St. Michael's Camp.  Individuals can bring them to SARCAN themselves, your church can collect them and 

have someone bring them to the depot, or you can do an actual door to door bottle drive on behalf of the camp.   

The process is easy, just simply: 

Remove lids and rinse container 

Put in bag and tie off  

Bring to your local SARCAN depot 

Use the drop and go Kiosk 

Log in with the camp phone number 306-542-3098 

Print off the same number of stickers as bags you are dropping off 

Attach stickers to each bag and put in designated area  

This is an ongoing project . . . donations can be year round! Thank you for your generous support!   

COUNSELLORS WANTED!!! ST. MICHAEL’S WINTER CAMP 2020 AT MADGE LAKE - 

FEBRUARY 17-22! If you are looking for an opportunity where you will give a lot and get even more in 

return, then St. Michael’s Winter Camp is the place for you. For more information and to apply online, 

please go to www.stmichaelscamp.com. 

WINTER CAMP 2020 – ST. MICHAEL’S AT MADGE LAKE – FEB. 17-22 – AGES 9 – 15!!! 
Tobogganing, Downhill skiing, Cross-Country Skiing, Skating, Snow Shoeing and Ice Fishing all in one 

week!  St. Michael’s Winter Camp is the place for you.   Ages 9-15; Cost: $250. Come and Join us February 17-

22, 2020 for a fabulous week at Camp. Registration opens October 28, 2019.  

Please go to http://www.stmichaelscamp.com/camps/register to print the form and email it 

to: register@stmichaelscamp.com or mail the completed form to: St. Michael’s Camp, Box 128, Kamsack, Sas-

katchewan, S0A 1S0.  Look forward to seeing you there! 

http://www.stmichaelscamp.com/camps/register
mailto:register@stmichaelscamp.com


Your Return Gift  to God :  
    Sunday & Feast Day Collection  ...........................................................................        $  1153.00 

   Open Collection ……………………….……….....……...……….........................       $      50.10 

Automatic Debits ………………………………………………………………….       $      50.00 

   Vigil Lights …………………………………...…………………...........................       $      21.50 

Meetings & Events -  Сходини та Події           

Dec    8  (Sun)   UCWLC & UCBC AGM Brunch Included 

Dec 15   (Sun)   Parish St. Nicholas Program 
Jan   11  (Sat)    Cathedral Parish Malanka 

Feb 27  (Thu)    St. Volodymyr Ukrainian Catholic Park inc AGM @ 7pm—Cathedral  
                               Auditorium 

UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC FOUNDATION OF SASKATCHEWAN (UCFSASK) 

 

THANK YOU very much to all who have participated by purchasing tickets in the “Share the Spirit” 50/50 

Lottery Draw.  As of Wednesday, November  20th, 2019, the WINNER’S SHARE of the 50/50 Lottery was 

already at $22,040. This amount will continue to grow until the closing date of the lottery, which is 

November 25, 2019. The winner of the 2018 “Share the Spirit” Lottery Draw received $29,440.00  

THIS IS IT - your final chance to participate in the “Share the Spirit” 50/50 Lottery Draw.  The closing date of 

sales is MONDAY, NOVEMBER 25, 2019.  You still have a great opportunity on a chance to win some extra 

cash for Christmas, but also financially help your Parish/Mission or designated Eparchial Organization.  To date 

we have sold 2,204 number of tickets which means that your odds of winning will be very good, certainly way 

better than those of Lotto Max.  

THE DEADLINE DATE FOR RETURNING YOUR TICKETS IS NOVEMBER 25, 2019. YOUR RE-

TURN ENVELOPE MUST BE POSTDATED NOVEMBER 25, 2019 TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR THE 

DRAW, OR YOU CAN RETURN YOUR TICKETS TO YOUR PARISH OFFICE BY NO LATER 

THAN NOVEMBER 25, 2019 TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR THE DRAW.      

It is important to remember that under the Lottery License rules ALL tickets, SOLD OR UNSOLD TICKETS, 

must be returned to the UCFSASK Office in the self-addressed envelope provided in your package and post-

marked by November 25, 2019 or earlier. You can also return your tickets to your Parish Office or place them in 

the Sunday Collection Basket. 
“Share the Spirit” 50/50 Lottery Draw Information 
Lottery timeline: September 21st, 2019 to November 25, 2019.   

Draw date: Friday, December 6th, 2019 at 2:00pm at 214 Avenue M South, Saskatoon SK.   
Ticket Price: $20.00 per ticket 

Total number of tickets available for sale: 15,000 

For more detailed information on the “Share the Spirt” 50/50 Lottery, please visit the UCFSASK Website at 

www.ucfsaski@org, call the UCFSASK Office at 306-653-0138, ext 223. 

“SHARE THE SPIRIT” 50/50 LOTTERY DRAW (Lottery License - #LR19-0056) 

http://www.ucfsaski@org


FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Attend Divine Liturgy for Nine Consecutive  

Fridays 

Receive Holy Communion each First Friday 

In Honor of and in Reparation to 

HIS SACRED HEART 
7th Promise of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

“Tepid souls will become fervent.” 

Our Lord to St. Margaret Mary 


